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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

1st April 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

	Walliams
	1026
	Rowling
	1244

	Dahl
	1003
	Cowell
	1100


Overall winners Rowling with 4310 points
Can my child get Free School Meals. 
· Free school meals - Save your household up to £418 a year per child

· Pupil premium – Get £1300 for your child’s school to improve education

Please select the link below for everything you need to know including the criteria for all the above.
https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Benefit-Grants/Free-school-meals.aspx
If you require help with completing any forms, please speak to the school office in confidence and we will only be too happy to help you.
Election Day

Please be reminded that school is closed on Thursday 6th May as school will be used as a polling station for the elections.

School Holidays

Easter Holidays – School reopens on Monday 19th April.

Bank Holiday – School Closed on Monday 3rd May.
Whit Holiday – School Closes on Friday 21st May and reopens on Monday 7th June.

Summer Holidays –School Closes on Friday 23rd July and reopens on Wednesday 1st September.

New times for after the Easter break

We will not be allowing the younger siblings into school early (at the same time as their older sibling).
We ask that parents bring their children to school at the following times:

· If you have an older child in Year 1, Year 2, Year 3 or Year 6, please bring them to school at 8.45am and drop off your younger sibling (in Reception, Year 1, Year 4 or Year 5) at 8.45am also.

· If you wish for your older child to come into school slightly earlier than 8.45am, then you will need to wait with your youngest child until 8.45am (or 8.40am for Year 4 and 5 younger siblings).
· If you have siblings in Year 2, Year 3 or Year 6, they can arrive at school as normal between 8.30 and 8.45am (as these are the correct arrival times for these year groups).

Please be reminded that the times for morning drop off are as follows:

Year 1 and Reception:       8.45 – 9.00am

Year 2:                               8.30 - 8.45am
Year 3 and Year 6:            8.30 – 8.45am
Year 4 and Year 5:            8.40 – 8.55am

Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter
Face Coverings
We have had concerns raised by parents about the number of adults who are not wearing face coverings during the drop-off and collection times. We ask all parents to continue to wear face coverings to keep everyone safe. We also ask parents to leave the school site as soon as possible at the end of the day and to adhere to social distancing guidance.

Golborne Cricket Club for children aged 5 – 8 years

Calling all parents! All Stars is back at Golborne Cricket Club for children aged 5 – 8 years. 8 weeks of guaranteed fun and skills development in the fresh air, making new friends and keeping fit!

Every child that registers will receive a welcome pack with everything they need to get started and have fun:
• Backpack
• Cricket bat
• Cricket ball
• Personalised t-shirt with your child’s name
• Early sign-ups will also receive a cap (new participants only)

The programme costs just £40 including 8 weeks coaching. Sessions are Fridays 6pm -7pm starting 21st May - 23rd July. To grab your place, register now at 
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/39958aa5-0bcc-42ec-b913-5edcb02dbd84

Many thanks everyone for your ongoing support.

Best wishes for a relaxing Easter break,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
